                         Lenox Community Center

                                  Board Meeting

                                  May 14th, 2019

                                        6:00pm

Attendance:  Sheri Gaherty-Vise Chair, Kim Graham-Director, Tony Patella-Chair, Rose Casey and Francie Sorrentino.

Public Comment:  NONE

Acceptance of Minutes:  Minutes of April 17th, 2019 were accepted- Tony/Rose.

Youth Services Report:  Our T-Ball program started on May 11th, we have 3 Teams of each.

Memorial Day- Mike King of Lenox VFW offered an Intergenerational effort where our Kids marched in the Memorial Day Parade with our VFW.

Dungeons and Dragons are going well.  This proves to be a popular class with our kids.

We also offered Self Defense, and Guys Night Out.

Fall Soccer:  Registrations will be held on June 3rd.

June 17th is a half day of school and we will host “Taco in a Bag”.  Lenox Beach will open at NOON!

Hope to end the season with a Bash including Parents.

May 21 Frankie’s Restaurant catered lunch for 58 of our seniors. 

Changing it up a bit- Our seniors shopping trip will take them to Great Barrington Plaza. 

Jay Zeif will be offering- “Safe Driving for Elderly”.

Day Trip to Haldam is full.  We served 115 lunches in April and have picked up 2 new van drivers. 

Darlene will be going to Training- re:  Program Coordinator-COA areas we hosted, etc.

Director’s Report:  Kim updates us on summer, and we are “good to go”!  CIT’s and Lifeguards are ready to go.  We are down one CIT, however are ready to kick off the season.

Lifeguards:  Schedule together 6 different Life Guards=10 hour days, 7 days a week ….We need another Lifeguard.

Bequest update:  Ed Lane (selectmen) asks Kim to “price out” cost to redo the Kitchen upstairs, Cabinets and Counters, and anything the Game Room may need.  Kim suggests perhaps a Gazebo at the Beach.

Kim has reached out to the Lenox Library to inquire if they would be interested in co-sponsoring Tyler Jackson as a speaker, however, Kim has not heard back from them.

Kim asked Chris Ketchen to have Darlene, Amy Lafave as member of Library Board to hash out the Mission and or Goals for each Department.  It appears that the Library is even doing Yoga now.  Amy gets it however has a job to do.   The Library, a Town Department receives $414,000.00 from the Town.  The Center turns back to the Town up to $50,000.00 yearly.  The Lenox Library Association is permitted to Fundraise where the Center is not.  The question is- should the Center continue to turn their funds over to the Town….
                           ******Meeting adjourned******

                                                  7:15pm

This is Kim Graham’ last LCC Board Meeting as Director.  Kim retires in July after a Stellar career of 17 ½ years serving the Youth and Elderly of Lenox.  Her contribution to our Lenox Community as a whole will be missed by many.  Kim has created a safe haven for folks to come to, a homelike environment, to nourish and grow in a positive direction.  On behalf of the LCC Board we thank you Kim for your outstanding performance and the role you took upon yourself to truly make the Center, the place “Where Community Spirit Lives”.  Well Done!
                                                      Respectively submitted,

                                                  Francie Sheehan Sorrentino

                                                                  Secretary
